
 

 
                                                                                                                                      Friday, November 04, 2023. 
 
 
                                                                    Attention: President, Recording Secretary & Secretary-Treasurer 
 
Local Lodge 16 IAMAW 
PO Box 32392, YVR Domestic 
Terminal RPO, Ste. 4212 
Richmond, BC, V7B 1W2 
 
                                                                   RE: MINIMUM MONTHLY DUES EFFECTIVE JANUARY 2023 
 
The Local Lodge minimum monthly dues rate is calculated as follows: 
 

2023 Grand Lodge monthly per capita    $41.17 

2023 District 140 monthly per capita    $19.71 

2023 BC Federation of Labour      $0.82 

2023 LL 16 minimum monthly dues:                                     $61.70 
 
As per Article 14.11(b), DL140 will establish the minimum Local Lodge monthly dues. We have just received the 
increases from Grand Lodge (see Grand Lodge Letter) and based on those increases, the Constitution and our District 
Lodge By-laws, the 2023 minimum dues rate for Local Lodge 16 will be set at ($61.70).  
 
As per the official correspondence from the Grand Lodge. The Consumer Price Index (CPI) has increased by 7.66%.  
Along with an adage for Grand Lodge Convention Fund $0.25 & IAM Disaster Relief Fund $0.05. Therefore, 
Grand Lodge per capita tax will increase from $37.96 to $41.17, effective January 01, 2023 
 
As per the language afforded on the official correspondence from Grand Lodge – “Those District Lodges 
which are above the minimum District Lodge per capita tax, as computed above, will increase their District 
Lodge per capita in an equal amount to the increase in the minimum District Lodge per capita tax of $1.15. 
Therefore, The District 140 per capita tax will increase from $18.56 to $19.71, effective January 01, 2023. 
 
The Local Lodge is responsible to advise all the employer(s), with the union dues amount to be deducted per 
member. Local Lodges are free to set the minimum dues higher than the District minimum set. 
 
When advising the employers, a copy of the letter sent to the employer(s), should also be sent to the District 
140 office in Montreal.  

Should you have any questions or require further information regarding this matter, please feel free to contact 

me. 

 
In solidarity, 
 
 
Alfredo Acrobati 
DL140 Secretary-Treasurer 
(514) 336-3031 
aacrobati@iam140.ca 
  


